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Cache La Poudre  
Elementary School 

3511 W. Cty. Rd. 54G 
LaPorte, CO 80535 

 
 

Principal 

Landus Boucher 
  

Vice Principal 

 Colleen Worman 

 
General Information 
 

Office Hours   
   7:30am - 3:30pm 
 
Phone Numbers 
    Office      488-7600  
     Fax          488-7676 
     Attendance Line 
            490-3070   
*If your child is ill or will not 
be at school, please  leave a       
message on the Attendance 
line.  
 
School Hours 
    8:10am - 2:55pm 
    Supervision begins at  
    7:55am  
 
 

Preschool  
          8:10am - 2:55pm 
           
 
Website    
https://cpe.psdschools.org 

 

 

 

February 2022 

Pirate Pages 
 

Advertising in this newsletter does not imply endorsement by Poudre School District.  

February Calendar 

Tue 1 Schools on the Move begins Fill out your calendar! 

Tue 1 Lego Stem Class 3:00-4:25 

Wed 2 Chess Wizards 3:00-4:00 

Thu 3 Young Rembrandts 3:00-4:00 

Mon 7 Science Matters 3:00-4:00 

Tue 8 Lego Stem Class 3:00-4:25 

Wed 9 Chess Wizards 3:00-4:00 

Thu 10 Young Rembrandts 3:00-4:00 

Mon 14 Science Matters 3:00-4:00 

Tue 15 Lego Stem Class 3:00-4:25 

Wed 16 Chess Wizards 3:00-4:00 

Thu 17 Young Rembrandts 3:00-4:00 

Mon 21 No School K-12   

Tue 22 Lego Stem Class 3:00-4:25 

Wed 23 Chess Wizards 3:00-4:00 

Thu 24 Young Rembrandts 3:00-4:00 

Mon 28 Science Matters 3:00-4:00 

https://cpe.psdschools.org/
http://www.youthclinic.com/
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From the Principal      

Pirates, 

February is a short and busy month for students. We are now past the halfway 
mark of the school year. We are fast approaching the 100th day of school. Look 
for your teacher’s guidance for how they will organize Valentine’s Day 
activities. This month we also start our Schools on the Move school-wide 
challenge. This is a great program that motivates students and staff to embrace 
healthy habits. Please be on the lookout for more detailed information. 

With your help as a parent, I want to challenge our students to take an active 
role in their education. Talk with your child about the importance of 
participating in the activities in class. Encourage your child to raise their hand 
and ask a question. Remind them there is no shame in saying, "I don't 
understand. Could you go over that again?" This gives teachers important 
information and indicates that your child is engaged. Teachers use feedback to 
decide if they need to slow down, to start over, to try a different approach, or 
to move ahead. Also, remember our children are always watching what we do 
and how we handle situations. We are a model of behavior that our children 
learn from. Make sure your child is at school and on time every day. Help them 
understand the importance of preparation and punctuality. 

February should be a great month for Cache La Poudre Elementary School. 
Watching your children grow with the guidance of the fantastic teachers at 
CLPE is truly a pleasure each day. While visiting classrooms, I witness children 
who are engaged and excited about their learning. Each morning your child 
enters CLPE with the desire to be a little smarter by the end of the day. I would 
like to extend a "heart felt" thank you for all you do to support your children 
and for giving us the honor of inquiring with them! 

Be well, keep growing, and stay pirate strong! 

Landus 

mailto:joe.mivshek@km.com
http://www.saludclinic.org/
http://www.womensclinicnoco.com/
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The 5210 Challenge is On!    

During the month of February, all CLPE students will have the opportunity to 
participate in the 5210 Challenge. Each student will track their daily healthy 
habits relating to diet, sleep, activity, and screen time. Students who meet their 
goals will earn a T-shirt. Log sheets will be distributed the last week of January, 
and The Challenge kicks off February 1. 

Log sheets will be submitted online this year, same as last year. Please follow 
the directions on your student’s log sheet for submission instructions. 

If you have any questions, contact Mr. Haas: jeromeh@psdschools.org 

https://www.healthdistrict.org/cayac
http://www.lctix.com/
mailto:jeromeh@psdschools.org
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IB Coordinator

http://www.fcconnexion.com/
https://center.huntingtonhelps.com/lp/fort-collins/tutoring-2
https://sites.google.com/psdschools.org/isccle/
https://sites.google.com/psdschools.org/isccle/
https://www.gridironcolorado.com/
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District Advisory Board 

-          Did you know that state law now requires students to meet certain criteria 
demonstrating either college or career readiness in order to graduate high 
school?  PSD has developed their “Future Ready” pro-
gram:  www.PSDFutureReady.org to help students be ready to hit the ground 
running after graduation.  

It may seem soon to start thinking about this in elementary school, but here 
are some highlights of what opportunities lie ahead for our students 
in Middle and High school: 

o   Starting in middle school, students will interact with xello- a program 

to help them determine their interests and strengths, and make aca-
demic choices based on that.  

o   The PSD Future’s Lab (moving to Timnath HS soon) provides a space 

for High School students to gain experiential learning and earn profes-
sional certifications .  There is transportation available from all schools 
to the lab. 

o   PSD partners with many local businesses to provide High School stu-

dents with internships and mentorships 

o   There are many opportunities for HS students to take college level 

courses and earn college credits including: College courses taught by HS 
teachers in the HS, free tuition and transportation to Front Range, the 
Ascent program where a student can qualify to be a 5th year senior at 
PSD, and attend Front Range that entire year for free. 

-          The District Accountability Board Diversity Equity and Inclusion committee 
will be hosting a virtual district wide book study in the spring.  The book will 
be Stamped by Ibram X. Kendi and Jason Reynolds, more details to follow, but 
check out the book now if think you might be interested in participating. 

http://www.poudrelibraries.org/borrow
mailto:SchoolNewsletterCompany@gmail.com
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continued on next page 

PTO  

PTO MEETING THIS WEEK 

Please join us for February’s PTO meeting this Thursday, February 3 at 8:30am 
via Zoom: 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/81865436824?
pwd=TTVITnBMc1RWYUpra1NXWklyL2NkQT09  

Zoom Meeting ID: 818 6543 6824 

Passcode: 773707 

One tap mobile 

+16699006833,,81865436824#,,,,*773707# US (San Jose) 

+12532158782,,81865436824#,,,,*773707# US (Tacoma) 

Meeting info and upcoming events are also posted to the PTO site at 
clpe.ptboard.com. 

NEWS 

• To help spread some love, the 
PTO approved a Valentine/
Grandparent postcard program in 
place of hosting a grandparent 
day at school. Each student will 
receive two postcards with 
stamps to customize and mail to 
loved ones with their guardian’s 
help. Look for supplies and 
instructions (see image at right) 
to come home. 

• The PTO also approved 
supporting a “Literacy through 
Prose and Poetry” enrichment 
opportunity for fourth graders 
where graduate students from 
the CSU Department of English “will visit and inspire students to 
develop literacy and socio-emotional learning through fun reading and 
writing poetry games.” 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/81865436824?pwd=TTVITnBMc1RWYUpra1NXWklyL2NkQT09
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/81865436824?pwd=TTVITnBMc1RWYUpra1NXWklyL2NkQT09
https://clpe.ptboard.com/
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PTO MEETING THIS WEEK    continued 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

• Virtual Family Night:  Wednesday, March 2, 6–7pm 
This evening event’s purpose is to build community spirit and engage 
participants of all ages with interactive games, challenges and trivia! 
Details will be sent via email and flyers. 

• Book Fair: March 3–11 
Look for emails and flyers this month and next for details including 
volunteer opportunities, setting up e-wallets and more! 

 

JOIN PTO! 

We always welcome any parents/guardians that want to be involved in 
supporting CLPE with educational enrichment, equipment, teacher 
appreciation, community events and more. If you cannot attend meetings, but 
would still like to receive PTO emails and participate in voting, fundraising and 
events, please email your name and email address to: PTOclpe@gmail.com. 

• Student/parent Directories: The PTO worked with the school to set up 
and send directories again this year to help parents/guardians connect 
with other classmates and their parents to arrange play dates, parties, 
etc. Due to limited participation, the PTO decided to distribute the file 
electronically only for now. If you would like your students’ information 
included, please email PTOclpe@gmail.com with the information to list 
along with their teacher’s name by Friday, Feb. 11. 

mailto:PTOclpe@gmail.com
mailto:PTOclpe@gmail.com


CLPE Pirate Pages 

PAGE  8 

FROM MANDY PARTON, CLPE IB COORDINATOR     
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continued on next page 

Music Class Updates 

We continue to experience music in 
various ways this year. We have been 
playing guitars, ukuleles, and keyboards 
quite a bit. We limit our singing to short 
periods of time, to avoid unnecessary risk 
and/or quarantines. We will be exploring music from various cultures this 
spring, including music related to Black History Month in February and Asian 
American and Pacific Islander Heritage Month in May. 

Grade Level Program Performances 

We are working on a plan to have each grade level perform a very short 
program (around 15 minutes or less) in our CLPE gym during April and May. We 
have reserved several dates and will communicate specific grade level dates 
and times shortly, but we intend to have two grade levels perform each of the 
evenings we have reserved. The three dates are April 7, April 21, and May 5. Of 
course, we will need to be flexible in case the COVID situation worsens. 

Only fifth grade will present a longer program, as they will present a Showcase 
with a few combined songs and then solo or small group acts. I will discuss this 
with fifth graders in music class, and information will be sent home regarding 
auditions for solo and small group acts. All fifth graders will perform in the full 
group songs; auditioning to perform solo or in a small group is optional. 

Clubs (RiverSong Choir and Modern Band) 

Because we have been careful not to combine various grade levels, and 
because we need to limit the length of singing activities, we will not be having 
choir or modern band this year. We hope to resurrect these clubs fully in the 
2022-23 school year. 

Asynchronous Work 

If your student is absent for any reason, but especially if the absence is an 
extended one, your student will be able to access most of the class activities 
online. Simply visit Mrs. Flail’s Learning Page on the CLPE webpage, click the 
“Asynchronous Work” heading at the top of the main page, and then click the 
date for the week music class was missed. This will take you to a Google slide 
show which can be accessed by anyone signed in with their PSD account. For 
each slide, there are instructions in the “notes” section below the slide, and 
there are headings when an activity is targeted to a certain grade level. Of 
course, some activities cannot be completed outside of class, i.e., playing 
guitars, singing together, echoing the teacher, etc., but the bulk of the content 
will be accessible for students wishing to explore it. 
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Quaver Music Reminder 

Our district has a special license and website for accessing student accounts 
through Quaver Music. These accounts are automatically created by our district 
technology team, and you do not need to create a username or password. Be 
sure to visit www.tinyurl.com/PSDQuaver and sign in using your student’s PSD 
email and password. If you are asked to answer Yes or No, click No. Then you 
should be at the student dashboard, where your student can explore items like 
the “Creatives” and other activities. 

PLEASE NOTE: DO NOT access Quaver through the Quaver website-it won’t 
work with our special logins/accounts. Be aware that when you “Sign Out” from 
your Quaver account, you are often automatically sent to the main Quaver 
page, but that page will not work for your PSD login. You can click the tinyurl 
link above, or the Quaver button on the home page of Mrs. Flail’s Learning 
Page. You can also bookmark the page when you are logged in! Let me know if 
you have questions or problems. 

Thank you for your efforts in supporting your students in all areas of music 
learning. We appreciate you all SO much! 

As always, please contact me with any questions or concerns. 

Melissa Flail mflail@psdschools.org 222-8007 (call or text) 

Music Class Updates     continued 

mailto:mflail@psdschools.org
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continued on next page 

PSD Community  

Jan. 28, 2022 

Dear PSD community  

The Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment (CDPHE) is hosting 
the following voluntary clinics from its mobile bus at these Poudre School 

District parking lots: 

• 10 a.m.- 6 p.m. Tuesday, Feb. 1 at Red Feather Lakes Elementary School, 
505 County Road 73C in Red Feather Lakes 

• 10 a.m.- 6 p.m. Tuesday, Feb. 1 at Harris Elementary School, 501 E. 
Elizabeth St. in Fort Collins 

• 10 a.m.- 6 p.m. Thursday, Feb. 3 at Johnson Elementary School, 4101 
Seneca St. in Fort Collins 

• 10 a.m.- 6 p.m. Thursday, Feb. 3 at Livermore Elementary School, 360 
W. County Road 74E in Livermore 

• 10 a.m.- 6 p.m. Monday, Feb. 7 at McGraw Elementary School, 4800 
Hinsdale Drive in Fort Collins 

• 10 a.m.- 6 p.m. Thursday, Feb. 10 at Irish Elementary School, 515 Irish 
Drive in Fort Collins 

• 10 a.m.- 6 p.m. Friday, Feb. 11 at Bauder Elementary School, 2345 W. 
Prospect Rd.  in Fort Collins 

• 10 a.m.- 6 p.m. Monday, Feb. 14 at Rocky Mountain High School, 1300 
Swallow Rd. in Fort Collins 

• 10 a.m.- 6 p.m. Monday, Feb. 14 at Boltz Middle School, 720 Boltz Drive 
in Fort Collins 

• 10 a.m.- 6 p.m. Friday, Feb. 18 at Beattie Elementary School, 3000 
Meadowlark Ave. in Fort Collins 

• 10 a.m.- 6 p.m. Tuesday, Feb. 22 at Dunn Elementary School, 501 S. 
Washinton Ave. in Fort Collins 

• 10 a.m.- 6 p.m. Thursday, Feb. 24 at Lincoln Middle School, 1600 Lancer 
Drive in Fort Collins 
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continued on next page 

• 10 a.m.- 6 p.m. Tuesday, March 1 at McGraw Elementary School, 4800 
Hinsdale Drive in Fort Collins 

• 10 a.m.- 6 p.m. Tuesday, March 8 at Beattie Elementary School, 3000 
Meadowlark Ave. in Fort Collins 

 

As mobile bus vaccine clinics are added or changes are made to existing clinics, 
they will be listed on the COVID-19 Vaccines web page. In case of a clinic 
cancelation, please refer to the COVID-19 Vaccines web page. Appointment 

registration links will also be listed as they become available. 

Appointments are available on a first-come, first-serve basis to students, 
families and staff. Although appointments are encouraged, walk-ins are 
available. Flu shots will also be available at the clinics for free. 

Pfizer, Moderna, and Johnson and Johnson vaccines will all be available. 
Moderna and Johnson and Johnson are currently available for individuals who 
are 18 years or older. For those who get the Pfizer or Moderna vaccines: After 
receiving the first dose, a second-dose appointment will automatically be 
scheduled for 21 days later. Booster shots will also be available to those 
already fully vaccinated. 

To be vaccinated, individuals under 18 years old must have a parent or 
guardian present to provide consent. Students who are 18 years or older do 
not need parental consent. Anyone in a PSD facility is required to wear a face 
mask, regardless of immunization status. PSD encourages students and staff to 

be vaccinated; although, it is not a requirement. 

Students age 12+ and staff who have completed their primary vaccine series 
AND are due for a third dose but have not received one will be exempt from 
quarantining until Feb. 1, 2022. After that date, they will need to be fully up 
to date with all recommended vaccine doses to be exempt from 
quarantining. Read more about this Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention guidance here. >> 

These CDPHE mobile clinics are also open to members of the greater 
community. Because CDPHE’s mobile clinic is parked outdoors, no one will 
need to enter the schools to access it. 

PSD Community       continued 

https://www.psdschools.org/COVID19-vaccines
https://www.psdschools.org/COVID19-vaccines
https://www.psdschools.org/sites/default/files/PSD/communications/2021-22%20School%20Year/COVID%20Updates/Parent%20letter%20on%20quarantine%20changes.pdf
https://www.psdschools.org/sites/default/files/PSD/communications/2021-22%20School%20Year/COVID%20Updates/Parent%20letter%20on%20quarantine%20changes.pdf
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If you have any questions about the vaccine, parental consent or have 

problems registering, please refer to these frequently asked questions. 

PSD staff are not administering vaccines or coordinating appointments. The 
district is communicating this opportunity in partnership with CDPHE 
Information about vaccine clinics is posted on the COVID-19 Vaccines web 
page. 

The following are some vaccine resources: 

• “5 Things to Know” about COVID-19 vaccines  

• COVID-19 Vaccines Questions and Answers 

Sincerely,  

Poudre School District 

 

PSD Community       continued 

https://covid19.colorado.gov/vaccine-FAQ
https://www.psdschools.org/COVID19-vaccines
https://www.psdschools.org/COVID19-vaccines
https://www.psdschools.org/sites/default/files/PSD/communications/2020-21%20School%20Year%20Plans/Vaccinations/5%20Things%20to%20know.pdf
https://www.psdschools.org/sites/default/files/PSD/communications/2020-21%20School%20Year%20Plans/Vaccinations/Vaccines%20common%20questions.pdf
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February Breakfast Menu 
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February Lunch Menu 


